
 MINUTES OF SIOUX COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING HELD ON MAY 7, 2001 

 
The Board of Supervisors of Sioux County, Iowa, met pursuant to adjournment at 

9:00 o’clock a.m. with Chairman Loren Bouma presiding.  Members present were Mark 

Sybesma, Vernon Beernink, Loren Bouma, Bernard L. Smith and Stanley L. De Haan.   

Minutes of May 1, 2001 were read and on motion and vote stand approved as 

read. 

Committee reports were given this date. 

Dennis Lange, County Auditor, reported on the canvass of election returns for the 

Special Sioux Center Community School District Election held on Tuesday, May 1, 

2001.   

Motion by Beernink and supported by Sybesma to approve the following canvass 

of the Special Sioux Center Community School District Election returns including special 

and late absentee ballots that were received and properly postmarked after the polls 

closed in accordance with Section 53.17, Code of Iowa: 

SHALL THE FOLLOWING PUBLIC MEASURE BE ADOPTED? 
 
“Shall the Board of Directors of the Sioux Center Community School District in the 
County of Sioux, State of Iowa, be authorized to contract indebtedness and issue General 
Obligation Bonds in the amount not to exceed $2,275,000 to provide funds to build and 
furnish an All Seasons Recreation Center building?” 
 
Yes  1,443   No 430 
 
The public measure was approved due to the required 60% passage requirement. 
 
Carried, unanimous in favor. 
 



 Motion by De Haan and supported by Beernink to approve a revised Lease 

Agreement with the Iowa Department of Human Services for space occupied in the 

County Department of Human Services/Public Health Facility to deliver Case 

Managements for the period from July 1, 2001 to June 30, 2004.  Carried, unanimous in 

favor. 

 The Board discussed whether it was necessary to further promote economic 

development at the county level.  They acknowledged that most cities have hired 

economic development directors to promote economic development programs in their 

respective cities.  Originally, the Board implemented the Sioux County Economic 

Development Loan Fund Program to offer low interest loans as an incentive for 

companies to create new jobs.  No decision was reached about further promoting 

economic development at the county level. 

 The Board discussed the appointment of four republican persons to serve on the 

seven member Temporary Sioux County Redistricting Commission. 

 Motion by Beernink and supported by De Haan to appoint the following four 

republican persons to serve on the seven member Temporary County Redistricting 

Commission: 

Loren Bouma, Chairman of County Board of Supervisors 
Mark Sybesma, Member of County Board of Supervisors 
Bernard L. Smith, Member of County Board of Supervisors 
Dennis Lange, County Auditor 
 
Carried, unanimous in favor. 
 
 Loren Bouma, Chairman of Board, stated that John O’Brien, Chairman of the 

Sioux County Democratic Party has appointed Dallas Huebner, Pat Kosters and Francis 



Brooke to serve as three Democratic persons to serve on the seven member Temporary 

Sioux County Redistricting Commission. 

 The composition of the seven member Temporary Sioux County Redistricting 

Commission will be as follows: 

Loren Bouma, Chairman of County Board of Supervisors 
Mark Sybesma, Member of County Board of Supervisors 
Bernard L. Smith, Member of County Board of Supervisors 
Dennis Lange, County Auditor 
Dallas Huebner, Hawarden 
Pat Kosters, Rock Valley 
Francis Brooke, Sioux Center 
 
 Shane Walter, County Mental Health Service Administrator, met with the Board 

this date to reiterate that there will be cuts in mental health funding for fiscal year 2002.  

The magnitude of said cuts has not been determined by the Governor and Iowa 

Legislature. 

 Doug Julius, County Engineer, met with the Board this date to update them on the 

status of various county projects. 

 Motion by Sybesma and supported by Smith to approve and authorize the 

Chairman to sign the following Salary Resolution for Fiscal Year 2002: 

RESOLUTION NO. 2001-11 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Sioux County Board of Supervisors does hereby approve the 
following salaries and hourly rates for Sioux County elected officers and employees for 
fiscal year 2002: 
 
EMPLOYEE   YEARLY   HOURLY 
Loren Bouma   $24,710.00 
Bernard L. Smith    24,110.00 
Mark Sybesma    24,110.00 
Vernon Beernink    24,110.00 
Stanley L. De Haan    24,110.00 
Dennis Lange     45,640.00 
Jan Vander Zwaag    36,512.00 



Lois Huitink     30,261.00           
Ann Juhl     26,203.00      
Linda Feikema       11.82 
Lisa Rowenhorst      11.00      
Robert Hagey     43,790.00 
Lea Eade     35,032.00      
Mary Ten Napel    35,032.00 
Ingrid Schwiesow       11.82    
Donna Siebersma      11.82 
Bev Van De Griend        10.55 
Anita Van Bruggen    42,230.00 
Jessica Kooiker    27,027.20   
Deborah Mayland          9.92   
Mark Schouten    76,570.00   
Coleman McAllister    53,251.00 
Rachel Te Grootenhuis     13.46      
Wendi Kats       11.82 
Kim Vrieze-Scorza   32,500.00         
Kim Vegter       10.55 
Jim Schwiesow    55,430.00     
Delmar Walinga    45,730.00 
Dan Altena     45,730.00 
Micah Van Maanen    36,000.00 
Harley Kleinwolterink   31,954.00 
John Lambert         10.90     
Roger Oldenkamp      10.90     
Dennis Sassman    10,527.00    
Shane Walter     39,071.00     
Mark Zellmer     39,078.00           
Donna Bomgaars      3,137.00   
Mark Dunlop     37,805.00     
Carol Van Gorp      11.82 
Bill Feldhacker      7,082.00                                                                                                            
Douglas Julius     67,000.00     
Audley Van Peursem    40,375.00    
Kevin Tesch     39,375.00 
Michael Kallsen    36,025.00    
Dennis Owens     36,025.00     
Allen Vande Stouwe    36,025.00    
Bernard Rhods    36,025.00    
Evan Van Putten    36,025.00 
Twila Oolman           11.82  
Brenda Van Peursem    27,100.00    
 
Signed and dated this 7th day of May, 2001. 
 



      /s/ Loren Bouma, Chairman 
          Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
ATTEST:  /s/ Dennis Lange 
              Sioux County Auditor 
 
Roll Call on Vote:  Sybesma, Yes; Beernink Yes; Bouma, Yes; Smith, Yes; and De Haan, 

Yes.  Carried, unanimous in favor. 

 Mark Schouten, County Attorney, met with the Board this date to report on 

potential grant monies available through the Immigration Naturalization Service that may 

be used to provide video conferencing for court arraignments between the courtroom and 

county jail building. 

 Jim Schwiesow, County Sheriff, met with the Board this date to discuss a proposed 

County Sheriff’s department budget amendment for fiscal year 2001. 

 Jan Vander Zwaag, County Deputy Auditor, was also present for the 

aforementioned County Sheriff’s department budget amendment discussion. 

 The consensus of the Board was to instruct Jim Schwiesow, County Sheriff, to try 

and stay within the County Sheriff’s department budget for fiscal year 2001. 

 The Board approved payment of claims as presented by the County Auditor from 

all departments this date. 

 The Chairman adjourned the meeting until Tuesday, May 22, 2001. 

       Loren Bouma, Chairman 
       Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
ATTEST:  Dennis Lange 
       Sioux County Auditor  


